JAMES T. ALTON MIDDLE SCHOOL

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING

September 11, 2007

The James T. Alton Middle School Site Based Decision Making Council was called to order at 4:00 P.M.  
Wendy Bush served as the Facilitator; Mary Lou Emerine was the Resource Person.  Those present were Jama P. Bennett, Lara Beard, Sherry Popham, Vasco Perry, Wendy Bush, and Mary Lou Emerine.    
Opening Business – 

#07-0081- Sherry Popham made the motion to approve the SBDM agenda as presented, seconded by Lara Beard.

VOTE: Consensus/Unanimous

#07-0082 – Wendy Bush made the motion to accept the minutes from the July 24, 2007 meeting as presented to council, seconded by Vasco Perry.

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

Mrs. Bennett shared the following good news/public comment with council:

There was an article in the News Enterprise with positive comments about Boot Camp at J.T. Alton.

The News Enterprise featured J.T. Alton with a front -page article about the school “Honoring our “Heroes.”

Enrollment is higher than original projections.

The parent distribution list of email addresses is completed.

Student Achievement – Mrs. Bennett shared with council an overview of MAP Testing from a data analysis prepared by Mary Baptiste.  Ms. Bennett shared a letter recognizing J.T. Alton for passing Recognition Part III on CATS Testing.    

Planning – Mrs. Bennett shared the following information with council members:

 JTA 8th graders will take the Explore test on 9/17, a readiness exam for A.C.T.     

September Calendar was emailed to parents and placed on the web page for J.T.A.

Budget Report – Mrs. Bennett presented council with an overview of the monthly school budget.

#07-0083 – Mary Lou Emerine made a motion to approve the July school budget as presented to council, seconded by Vasco Perry.

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

The Title I budget was reviewed, discussed, and signed with council members.

#07-0084 – Lara Beard made the motion to approve the Title I budget as presented to council, seconded by Mary Lou Emerine.

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

Committee Reports – None

Old Business – Mrs. Bennett presented to council an overview of the Safe school Plan in relation to the building and the students.  An Emergency Response Plan was prepared by Bobby Lewis and reviewed with council members.

Ms. Greenwood, counselor at JTA, is currently compiling information for the making of a sub folder that will contain Safe School information.

Mrs. Bennett presented and explained recognized revisions to SBDM policies 1.05 Math revised, 1.06 Writing revised, and 1.07 Graduation Plan adopted. 

#07-0085 – Lara Beard made the motion to approve policy 1.05 for math revisions as presented to council, seconded by Wendy Bush.  

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

#07-0086 – Sherry Popham made the motion to approve policy 1.06 for writing revisions as presented to council, seconded by Vasco Perry.

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

#07-0087 – Wendy Bush made the motion to adopt policy 1.07 for individual graduation plans, seconded by Lara Bush.

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

New Business – Mrs. Bennett discussed with council members class sizes in 8th grade math and algebra are at cap.  Mrs. Bennett recommended to council to allow our 8th grade math classes to go over caps as discussed with teachers.  8th grade teachers will be evaluating student levels on an on-going basis.

#07-0088 – Lara Beard made the motion to allow 8th grade math classes to go over, seconded by Sherry Popham.

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

Mrs. Bennett informed council members that the NCLB release would be available on September 12th.  CATS Scores will be released on September 20th.  

Mrs. Bennett gave an overview of One Call Now.  The system should be available for use in October this year.    

Miscellaneous/Information - Accident reports from the past month of school were reviewed and discussed.

The next SBDM meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, October 16, 2007 @ 4 PM.

Facilitator:  Mary Lou Emerine

Resource: Lara Beard

Personnel – Mrs. Bennett presented to council that JT Alton is fully staffed and made the following recommendations for hire through consultation of the hiring committee.  Julie Morrison, 8th grade math,  Theresa Ovesen and Amanda Minnich, volleyball coaches, Samantha Harper assistant girls basketball coach, Jason Ford, assistant football coach, Sunday Ford and Brooke Coombs, cheer coaches, and Nathan Sexton, special education teacher.

#07-0089 – Wendy Bush made the motion to accept the hiring committees recommendations to hire the above named persons, seconded by Vasco Perry.  

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

#07-0090- Vasco Perry made the motion to adjourn, second by Sherry Popham.

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

________________________________                                  ___________________________________

Jama P. Bennett, Principal                                                        Wendy Bush, Facilitator

